
   

Greater Hume Council is aware 

the current lockdown is creating 

havoc for regional businesses.   

To support businesses and 

workers the NSW Government's 

2021 COVID-19 Support 

Package has been boosted with 

additional financial support for 

individuals, sole traders, micro-

businesses, small and medium 

businesses, and accommodation 

provider and construction industry.  

Further information can be found 

at Service NSW website https://

www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/2021-

covid-19-support-package or by 

phoning 137 788 (24 hours a day, 

7 days a week). 

Full details Page 9 

Police on the trail of Wirraminna thieves 
After losing around $6000 worth of 

tools and equipment from the Wirraminna 

work sheds, it seems the police have some 

good information, and leads. 

In recent months there have been three 

raids on the facilities, one unsuccessful, 

another netting around $2000 worth of  

equipment, and the last saw about 

$4000 worth taken. 

One break-in was brazen, occurring 

in broad daylight, and was noticed by 

staff at the school, and another person 

driving from the sports ground. 

Unfortunately none of the witnesses 

realised they were thieves at work. 

The result has been the installation 

of motion detecting CCTV, and 

following the detection of another 

attempted break in, the system has 

been further upgraded. 

Now the police have a considerable 

amount of information about the 

culprit/s. 

They examined footprints found of 

Caught on camera, the latest 
failed break in attempt 

the roof of the new toilets, have a name from the 

sound recording, have some finger prints, and a 

good description of the vehicle used.  

Regrettably, none of this information can be 

tired to the original break-ins which occurred 

before the CCTV was installed. 
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COPYRIGHT: All material printed in the Bulletin is 
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author. It is printed in good faith. 

Any material reproduced from the 

Burrumbuttock Bulletin should acknowledge its 
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Rural CareLink 
Carers Support Group 

For parent, guardians, family members and 
the support people who are unpaid and 
provide on-going care and assistance to 

another person. 

New Members Welcome 
Meeting every 2nd week of the month on Thursday 

morning at 10am until midday. 
Come along for a chat, peer support and information 

At the hall behind the Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
109 Adams St., Jindera, NSW, 2642 

For more information please ring Vickie Prisicina 
0428 406060 

Burrumbuttock Lutheran Services 
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Hi everyone! 

 We are back 

to remote learning due to 

the COVID Pandemic 

outbreaks. Whilst this is 

a very trying time for all 

of us, I am very grateful 

to the families and 

communities for the         

compassion and care that 

you show towards our 

children and staff. We 

are all in this together 

and it is because of the 

great community spirit 

that we will ride this 

wave, and hopefully 

keep our community 

safe. Take care out there 

and be kind to 

yourselves. 

Kind Regards,  

Ms Lynne Johnston,   

Principal 

Our Book Week looked a little different this year and 

was held over zoom! The theme for Book Week 2021 was 

Old Worlds, New Worlds, Other Worlds. We had Book 

Week appearances from Dorothy the Dinosaur, Padding-

ton the Bear, Spiderman, The Blue Sheep and lots more! 

Champion species and 

SMART environmental goals 
Waratah students presented each of 

their champion species to the whole class, 

providing a species description and reasons 

why protecting them is important. As the 

school resides next to Wirraminna 

Environmental Education Centre, students 

were purposed with the task to develop 

informational posters that raise awareness 

of each of these species that can be found 

in Wirraminna.  

These posters will be placed at the 

visitor centre. Posters included the bird’s 

common species name, scientific drawings, 

population impacts, how and why we 

should protect them?  

This helps students work on their 

persuasive writing too! Maddy introduced 

the concept of SMART goals, specific, 

measurable, achievable, relatable and 

timely. Students and teachers had to decide 

on their environmental goal and write it 

down with the key SMART guidelines. 

Each person presented goals, like planting 

trees and reducing single use plastic spoken 

about. 

Burrumbuttock Public School 
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Volunteers wanted to 
save injured animals 

WIRES – Wildlife Information and Education Service (and 

indeed, our precious Native Wildlife) desperately needs new 

members who are willing to volunteer their services to 

provide first aid and care to sick and injured native wildlife. 

Murray River Branch of WIRES covers from Little 

Billabong, to the north, along the Murray River as far south 

as Barham then north to Moulamein, Jerilderie, Urana and 

back to Henty.  

A very large area with very few to no members in remote 

towns. This obviously delays getting urgent care to desperate, 

animals who are scared and quite possibly in intense pain. 

Burrumbuttock has no trained, active WIRES member, yet 

we have a great variety of native wildlife in our area who 

often require our assistance. 

Our Native wildlife is unique to Australia enriching our life 

and is an essential resource for the ecological health of our 

country. 

To join us in WIRES you are required to undergo initial 

training which comprises of two parts. First part being online 

and must be completed prior to attending a one-day face-to-

face workshop.  

On completion of both parts you will receive your licence to 

care for our native wildlife. 

To undertake this training contact: wires.org .au and go to 

training 

We have one face to face training day in October and the 

online component needs to be completed before then. 

Advanced training required for each species , so it is 

possible to specialise in your favourite animal. WIRES has 

many and varied roles including taking phone calls, shooters, 

carers, transportation of animals and people who can climb 

trees and attach nest boxes . 

In case of emergency native wildlife care : 

Murray River Area call:0427 493 716 

Anywhere else in NSW : 1300 094 737 

Preschool enrolments open 
Enrolments for 2022 Please contact Fleur directly on 

either the Preschool Number 6029 3343 or the 

Preschool mobile 0480 186 371 to enquire for enrolling 

for 2022. We will be extremely full next year so please 

contact Fleur as soon as possible. Due to COVID 

lockdown we are unable to have an open day or have 

visitors on site to collect forms at this stage.  

We are thankful for our families respect of the NSW 

Departmental of Education Early Childhood 

Directorate request to keep children at home unless 

they need to attend.  

We are averaging about 6 children a day as a result. 

We have started an Alphabet game with everyone via 

our mobile phone and email. We are sending out a 

letter or two each day with an activity to go with the 

letter.  

We are having fun doing the activities at Preschool 

and also receiving pictures from our friends at home 

about what they are doing. We have done A for Ant 

watching, B for Ball games, D for Dancing (Friday 

needed to be easy for those who are homing school 

older children as well) and over the weekend we have C 

for Cubby House.  
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BURRUMBUTTOCK  
PUBLIC HALL  

 

 

 

  

   

WEDNESDAY 15th September 2021 

7.30pm at the Hall 
Please come along and share your ideas 

about how we can best use and look after  
this valuable community asset. 

New committee members needed! Remote attendance 
also available via Zoom link to be sent via community 

email closer to the date. 

All Welcome! 
RSVP/Enquiries:  

Marion Vile, Secretary  
ph. 0425 852702 

When the woman rang me and told me I needed to be at the 

Wodonga Hospital at 7.30 tomorrow morning, I thought ‘hell’, 

I’ll need to get up about six o’clock, and that’s the middle of the 

night. She didn’t seem to care. 

Okay! Since it was mandatory that someone be available to 

drive me home, after my procedure, I required cross border 

permits for Estrella and myself, which was a quick and simple 

process on the web.  

We arrived only a little late, obtained a permit to park in one 

of the Day Surgery bays, then sat down for the admission 

process, answering all those same old questions again, about 

covid. No, no, no, no, no, etc etc.  

I’d been phoned the day before, and answered them, but they 

were to be asked again and again. I’ve no objection to being 

questioned in the present circumstances, but if they’ve been 

answered at the front desk, why is it necessary to ask them again, 

twenty minutes later in pre-op. 

It was the second time in year I’d been admitted for a cataract 

operation, and since the first time, regulations had been relaxed 

somewhat, thankfully. 

A year ago, Estrella was not allowed in the front door, but 

this time, she QR coded, filled in the log, and was given an 

approved visitors pass. 

In the waiting room, there was a new experience awaiting me, 

in as much as that Koshie bloke was on breakfast television. I’d 

never seen him before, and after watching him for about ten 

minutes, I realised I’d just wasted nine and half minutes of my 

life. At my age, that’s no small matter. 

At the weigh-in I was two kilos heavier than I was the day 

before at a doctor’s surgery, which was surprising, since I’d not 

eaten for 12 hours. 

Then there were more questions, the ones I’d already 

answered, then the others. No, I don’t have diabetes, allergies, 

metal implants, or take blood thinners. (Teeth implants don’t 

count, apparently) No, I haven’t had surgery in the last week, nor 

do I take any regular medications etc. 

Whoa, I thought to myself. Son, your so healthy, what on 

earth are you doing in hospital? Well, mate, you’re going blind - 

Oh!  Woo! sorry; I am allergic to needles. Not funny. She’d 

heard it a million times before. 

To make sure the correct eye was saved, I had to verify the 

written instructions, validate my signature, and then a large black 

arrow was painted in my forehead, pointing at my left eye, just to 

make sure the surgeon got the right one.  

A practise I thought, was probably borne out of tragedy. 

Then there were two drops in the specified eye, the first stung 

quite a bit, the second was okay, and that was about as traumatic 

as the episode was to become. 

Out in the ward, the wait was three-quarters of an hour, when 

two more drops went into the eye, a loose fitting oxygen mask 

was applied, and an intravenous drip was put in my hand, 

apparently to de-stress me. Not necessary, but who was I to 

argue. 

By now I’d lost all sight and all feeling in the eye, so it was 

off to theatre. The area around the cataract eye was swabbed 

with a steriliser, my face was covered with an operating mask, 

and the surgeon went to work, watching through a microscope, 

while a colleague watched through second one, yarning. 

In tens minutes the op was done; the old lense was gone, a 

new plastic one installed, and my eyelid was taped closed. 

Back in the ward, a cup of coffee and a round to sandwiches, 

was much appreciated, and half an hour later my wife was 

phoned to come and pick me up. The whole procedure had taken 

three hours. Not bad –ay? 

Six-thirty that evening I untapped the eye, had a look around, 

and had an antiseptic drop administered. 

The double vision was chronic, so I taped the eye shut again 

until next morning, when the double vision was gone but some 

blurring persisted.                                                 Colin Wiltshire 

With covid shut down, I had to fill with something 



Page 6—Burrumbuttock Bulletin September 2021 

system, installing the equipment in 

dairies, but then his father convinced him 

to begin an electrical apprenticeship. 

After three years, it was time to move 

on, this time for six weeks abalone 

diving; worked he found too dangerous. 

His life was about the become serious, 

and set a course for success after 

success.  

His electrical training had given him 

considerable expertise in steel conduit 

installation, and he was asked  by a 

friend, who was a project manager, to 

install the conduit on one floor of the 

new 43 storey T&G building in Sydney.  

For Tony it was the beginning of many 

years of 16 hour days, 7 days a week. 

After he’d finished four floors, the 

prime contractor was sacked, and Tony 

was asked to complete the contract. 

His business grew rapidly, and with 40

-odd employees went on to work on the 

Opera House, the AMP Centre, Sydney 

Institute of Technology, Surrey Hills 

Police Centre, Lucas Heights nuclear 

centre, along with work in Fiji and at the 

Ranger Uranium Mine.  

   Then there were 

housing estates in 

Penrith, and two retail 

lighting shops. 

  Before working on 

submarines in Sydney 

harbour he was required 

to pass ASIO’s security 

clearance. 

   At 26, he gave the 

business to his main 

man, and purchased a 

property at Silverdale, 

near the Warragamba 

Dam, where a few 

significant events 

happened.  

   First, he now owned 

some property, two 

petrol outlets, a general 

store, and a restaurant. 

 Second, he met the girl 

who was to become his 

partner, Angelina 

Patterson; and third, a 

friend began to talk to 

him about horses and 

endurance riding. 

   At the time Angelina was living on a 

small farm in Silverdale with her family. 

She became interested in horses at an 

early age, as many young girls do. At 11 

she had saved $60 pocket money and her 

father bought an ex-station horse, Gypsy, 

at McGrath Hill sales. With the saddle and 

bridle still to come, a head stall and a 

piece of rope sufficed. 

Angelina finished her High School 

Certificate at Camden High School. After 

working a gap year at a thorough breed 

stud, preparing yearlings for the Inglis 

sales in Sydney, and a secretary role in a 

concreting business, she entered tertiary at 

Hansberry Agricultural College. 

Tony sold Silverdale and moved to  

Bullio, to help develop a farm holiday and 

horse riding business, where his 

enthusiasm for endurance riding really 

took off.  

On the back of Mr Magoo, a horse 

which cost $600, he won many endurance 

rides; one of his most satisfying being the 

Shoalhaven ride, over 100 kilometres, 

which he completed in 3hrs 57 mins. 

As well, Tony purchased and trained 

horse for other friends, with one owner 

winning the Tom Quilty 100 miler twice, 

as well as a second, while two other 

Quilty winners were trained by Angelina. 

Tony believes his success in the events 

was the result of bringing science into 

horse preparation.  

Whereas in the past, owners generally 

looked to diet to build stamina and 

endurance, he turned to the equine 

performance resources being used in the 

racing industry, including blood testing. 

Then there was the administrative side 

of the sport, and at various times Tony 

was elected president of the NSW 

Endurance Riders Association, and was 

president of the Snowy River and South 

Coast Zones. 

In the mean time, he found time to have 

full time work, as field operative with the 

Illawarra Electricity Authority, based at 

Bowral.  

This was the beginning of another career 

which was to end up with him being a 

major player in  restructuring of the New 

South Wales, electricity distribution 

system. 

His skill was probably first noticed 

Entrepreneur, abalone diver, endurance horse whizz — Tony 
When you sit down with Tony Marshall to 

talk about his life, for a short article in the 

Bulletin, it’s not long before you realise that 

writing a book would be more appropriate. 

However, what quickly becomes obvious 

is there are two overriding characteristics, 

which have governed his life, and explain 

the reasons he’s been very successful.  

The first in an affinity with the land and its 

animals, and secondly, his capacity to 

organise and achieve outcomes. 

Tony was born with Sydney Harbour 

Bridge outside his window, but when he was 

five he moved to Albury when his father 

was transferred as manager of the 

Commonwealth Bank, Dean Street branch. 

At 11, he was enrolled at Hurlstone 

Agricultural High School, on the outskirts of 

Sydney, but after five years he’d had enough 

of academia, and went jackerooing at 

Temora.  

But his living quarters were a chook shed, 

so after three weeks, enough was enough, 

and he moved back to Albury for 12 months, 

farm working at Waterview. 

Back in Sydney he joined with his uncle, 

the inventor of the Dairy Kold milk storage 



when, annoyed at the inefficacies and 

inaptitude he saw in the system, he was 

elected shop steward, and successfully 

convinced the staff to accept that peak, and 

non core work should be outsourced.  

From there he became customer services 

manager, and continued to work in the poles 

and wires business across the state. 

In 1998 Tony was sitting on a bench 

waiting for Angelina to finish leg three of 

the South Australian Quilty, when he 

noticed an Asia gentleman alone, at the 

other end of the bench.  

Tony, being Tony, thought the stranger 

might like some company. 

Their subsequent conversation was to take 

Tony on a journey not even he could have 

dreamed.  

The Asian was a vet working for a certain 

Dato Kamaruddiu, a right hand man of Dr 

Mahathir, Malaysian Prime Minister, and 

he’d been sent to Australia to investigate 

endurance riding. 

The vet had many questions and a keen 

interest in the sport, so their conversation 

lasted some hours. When it was over Tony 

thought, that was that. 

But it was not, as four days later he 

received a phone call from Dato in 

Malaysia, wanting to meet him. 

It turned out, that while Malaysians had 

some riding skills such as in polocrosse, and 

jumps, endurance was not one of them. 

They had recently competed in the World 

Championship event in Dubai, and the result 

had been an embarrassment for Malaysia.  

He wanted a quote for the supply a 

suitable horse, and some guidance on taking 

part in an Australian ride. 

When in Canberra Dato finally climbed 

onto the horse, for his first event, over 160 

kilometres, Tony worried he seemed 

uncomfortable. While he finished fourth, 

once dismounted he was utterly drained. 

Undaunted, and obviously possessing 

considerable courage, he persisted and 

improved, taking part in rides around the 

world, including France, England and 

Dubai. Eventually he became the world’s 

number one endurance rider. 

Tony was invited to Malaysia, ostensibly 

to advise on the further development of the 

sport there, but it turned out, Dr Mahathir 

wanted to express his country’s appreciation 

for his help.  

The occasion took place at a formal 

luncheon, in a Thai restaurant, with Dr 

Mahathir, his wife, and the full cabinet 

present. Dato still contacts Tony . 

Back home they sold up at Bullio and 

purchased a property at Tumbarumba, 

while at work Tony was now distribution 

manager, where he’d continued to 

improve work practices, and productivity, 

utilising contract engagement.  

But there was another Malaysian on the 

horizon, when he received a call from the 

secretary of the Sultan of Terengganu, 

H.R.H. Mizan Zainal Abidin, (he was 

King 2006-11) who wished to come to 

Australia and try endurance riding.  

Why not? 

The Sultan arrived in Albury, booked 

the entire top floor of the Hovell Tree Inn 

Motel, hired a Greyhound bus, and a 

limousine, and then he and his entourage 

set out for Tumbarumba. 

The entourage of 50-odd included, three 

minders (bodyguards), personal 

attendants, chefs, several wives (although 

only number one was ever seen outside 

the bus), and an estimated ten children. 

However, when the Federal Police learnt 

of the Sultan’s visit to Tumbarumba, Tony 

received an urgent call.  

Was the Sultan here officially or 

privately? If official, the police needed to 

provide the security. Tony supplied an 

itinerary, along with other pertinent 

information, and the Feds were satisfied it 

was private. End of drama. 

When wife number one was sitting on 

the patio, at Tumbarumba overlooking the 

countryside, she remarked how she’d like 

to live in such a happy and safe place. 

The Sultan returned twice more to ride in 

endurance events, the first at the The Rock, 

then at Mudgegonga, and he was 

accompanied on these rides by Angelina. 

He proved a capable rider. 

Tony was asked by purchase some horses 

for the Sultan but that proved the end of 

their association, after he told the Sultan 

one horse was probably too difficult for 

him. 

Tony was happy to refund the money, but 

the Sultan must have been offended, as 

Tony never heard from him again, and the 

horses were promptly moved to Western 

Australia, and that was the end of the 

relationship. The suspect horse never 

completed an event, as far as Tony knows. 

Not that he needed the work, since he 

was now South Coast Distribution 

Manager, and although twice coaxed from 

retirement, he finally finished up for good 

in 2016. 

While work had taken over much of 

Tony’s life, Angelina  continued to train 

horses and ride in events around Australia. 

She rode in four Quiltys and became 

Victorian State Endurance Champion. 

When five Malaysians needed horses for 

the South Australian Quilty, Angelina 

provided them, and was delighted when all 

five finished, easily passing the various 

veterinary checks. 

 Tony and Angalina purchased Glenview, 

in Hovell Road, in 2010, and she continues 

to train, and ride endurance horses for 

herself. 

Colin Wiltshire 
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The Sultan leads the way, with his minders 
close behind, and in regal regalia 

Marshall —in brief  



GREATER HUME’S AUGUST COUNCIL MEETING 
Council resolved to strongly support the establishment of 

a four bay RFS Brigade station at the Gerogery Recreation 

Reserve.  

Council resolved to approve a 2 lot subdivision at 60 

Wallace Street Holbrook subject to 11conditions. 

With the postponement of the Local Government 

elections, Cr Heather Wilton will continue in the position 

of Mayor until the 4 December elections, however an 

election for the position of Deputy Mayor will be required 

at the September meeting.  

Further the following meeting schedule was adopted for 

the period September 2021 – January 2022: 

Wednesday 15 September 2021 

Wednesday 13 October 2021 

Wednesday 10 November 2021 

Wednesday 1 December 2021 

Week commencing 10 January 2022 

Community grants from the Bushfire Community 

Recovery and Resilience Fund (BCRRF) have been 

approved to the value of $26,190.36 have been approved 

for the Wantagong and Wymah/Bowna RFS Brigades 

along with Holbrook Meals on Wheels. 

Council will contribute $600 to the Southern Sports 

Academy for the 2021/2022 year to support three local 

athletes that are attending the Academy. 

The Community Engagement Strategy for the 

Community Strategic Plan Review was approved.  

The strategy outlines various ways the community can 

engage with Council to assist in the review and 

development of the Community Strategic Plan. Council 

will be seeking feedback from a variety of stakeholders to 

understand the key priorities for the shire. 

Council approved the relocation of the Holbrook 

Community Garden from St Patricks School to public land 

adjacent to the Holbrook Library complex. A management 

committee will be established to oversee the management 

and operation of the garden. 

Council noted the report on the 2017-2022 Delivery 

Plan / 2020-2021 Operational Plan. The report 

highlighted various achievements of Council for the 

period 1 July 2020 – 30 June 2021. 

Greater Hume Council are an active member of the 

Murray Taskforce for the NSW Growing Regions of 

Welcome Pilot program.  

The taskforce will guide the strategic approach to 

newcomer attraction and retention, community welcome, 

employment and support service coordination. 

Council has appointed Fulton-Hogan to the Spray Sealing 

Works for Greater Hume and Lockhart at a cost of 

$1,747,867.08 exc. GST. 

Meeting agendas and minutes are available for viewing at 

any time on Council’s website. 

Go to www.greaterhume.nsw.gov.au for all your Council 

information such as contact information, to lodge a 

customer request, news, events, development applications 

and forms, careers, waste and recycling, library and 

community services, works and projects, business and 

investment, grants, youth, Council meetings agendas and 

minutes, children services, water and waste water, pet 

registrations, your rates, have your say and so much more. 

If you have friends and family visiting go to 

www.visitgreaterhume.com.au to be inspired and plan 

your day with lots of suggested tours and activities. 

Cr Heather Wilton Mayor  

greaterhume.nsw.gov.au 

Work on the erection of the NBN tower in Brocklesby 
Road began in the last week of August. The contractors 

expect to have it up by the end of September. Just 
when it will be commissioned is unknown. 
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https://www.bhg.com/gardening/plans/special-spots/downspout-garden-plan/
https://www.bhg.com/gardening/trees-shrubs-vines/care/how-to-prune-trees/
https://www.bhg.com/gardening/trees-shrubs-vines/care/what-to-prune-when/
https://www.bhg.com/gardening/plant-dictionary/shrub/potentilla/
https://www.bhg.com/gardening/plant-dictionary/shrub/butterfly-bush/
https://www.bhg.com/home-improvement/outdoor/retaining-walls/how-to-repair-a-stone-wall/
https://www.bhg.com/home-improvement/deck/building/deck-repair/
https://www.bhg.com/home-improvement/porch/outdoor-rooms/how-to-clean-outdoor-furniture/
https://www.bhg.com/gardening/vegetable/vegetables/when-to-plant-vegetables/
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Hello Burrumbuttock Bulletin 
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au 

Your GP, or medical specialist 

While I encourage you to use these 

sites, I understand that sometimes it 

can be difficult to sift through.  

   If you have questions or concerns, 

please get in touch. 

   Together with NSW, the Australian 

Government has increased the COVID

-19 Disaster Payment 

available for individuals and 

small and medium businesses. 

   For information about how 

to apply for this assistance, 

please visit my website https://

sussanley.com/nsw-covid-19-

support-package/  or contact 

my electorate office with 

questions or concerns. 

Albury      02 60213264 

Griffith      02 69641212 

   Finally, if you or your 

family have been affected by 

the Covid pandemic and need 

some assistance, please do not 

hesitate to contact my office 

by email at farrer@aph.gov.au 

Sussan Ley, M.P. for Farrer.  

Business Toolkit 
Hello Chairpersons of 

community groups in Greater 

Hume.   FYI. 

This is a Bushfire Community 

Recovery and Resilience Fund 

project through the joint 

Commonwealth/State disaster 

recovery funding arrangements. 

C2C have been funded to 

deliver an 18-month business 

resilience toolkit program.  

This will empower local 

businesses and business 

chambers in the Southern LGAs 

remit to better prepare, connect, 

and build resilience. It will also 

drive action to current and future 

impacts. 

The program is free to all 

businesses and business 

chambers/groups  in the Greater 

Hume LGA. 

  Even during the pandemic, 

overarching health matters remain the 

responsibility of the individual States, 

but one of my responsibilities as your 

Federal Member of Parliament is to try 

to ensure that you know how to get the 

most current information. 

The three most important places are: 

Australian Government  

https://www.australia.gov.au 

NSW Health  

https://aph.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cdaf070b1f02105b917a1a51a&id=73b4cffa3e&e=9e373eb37f
https://aph.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cdaf070b1f02105b917a1a51a&id=4fab078074&e=9e373eb37f
https://aph.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cdaf070b1f02105b917a1a51a&id=4fab078074&e=9e373eb37f
https://aph.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cdaf070b1f02105b917a1a51a&id=4fab078074&e=9e373eb37f
mailto:farrer@aph.gov.au
https://aph.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=cdaf070b1f02105b917a1a51a&id=1d19a82dea&e=9e373eb37f
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BURRUMBUTTOCK TENNIS CLUB 
Hi Readers, 

In these uncertain times the Club is 

still preparing for the coming season 

entering 4 teams (S1,2 3B and 5). 

The Competition is due to start on 

October 9. The Club is hoping to 

conduct a Pre- season Coaching 

Classes during September. 

Also We have been allocated a 

Bunnings BBQ on September 12. 

Both these events are subject to the 

COVID Restrictions being lifted. 

The Committee is 

  

All the best to the BBS Football and Netball 

Teams in the Finals and any other members in Finals of 

Winter Sports. 

Until Next Month, Stay Safe 

Regards 

Maurice Tynan, Pres. Burrumbuttock Tennis Club 

80 th Birthday: 
Ken Lindner and granddaughter Tierre 

  

Frank Tynan 

looking into the possibility of  re-

sanding Courts 1 to 4. 

The Committee is also Purchasing 

Club Polo Shirts , hopefully ready for 

the start of the season. 

Two of our valued members Frank 

Tynan (august 3) and Ken Lindner 

(august21) celebrated their birthdays. 

 

 

If the BB Saints Annual Luncheon goes ahead on 
29th October, Ross Lyons will be worth hearing 

          (Will he be coaching at Princes Park, by then?) 

Continued back page 

ended up playing 127 games over the next ten 
years. As a player, he battled injury but was 
renowned for his fearless approach to the game. 

After retiring as a player, Lyon began his 
coaching career as an assistant to Robert Walls 
at Richmond in 1996 before moving to Carlton 
in 2000. He spent five years at Carlton both as 
an assistant coach and as the club's VFL coach  

In 2004 he joined Sydney as midfield coach, 
and was instrumental in helping the Swans 
reach consecutive grand finals in 2005 and 
2006. 

Ross Lyon is a former AFL coach who led 
St Kilda and Fremantle to Grand Final 
appearances and is widely-regarded as one 
of the AFL’s great tactical minds. Lyon 
now shares some of his insights and 
opinions on the big names, the big moments 
in AFL football. 

Lyon began his career with Fitzroy in 
1985. After playing the last five games of 
the season and the first game in 1986 he 
missed the remainder of the season and 
most of 1987 due to injury . 

He returned to play 19 games in 1988 and 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Robert_Walls
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richmond_Football_Club
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Carlton_Football_Club
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sydney_Swans
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Fitzroy_Football_Club
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1985_VFL_season
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1986_VFL_season
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/1987_VFL_season
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As we enter the month of September, 
we should be enjoying the football/
netball finals series. Unfortunately, due 
to COVID our last round was cancelled, 
and the finals series have yet to begin 
due to NSW still in lockdown.  

This was a disappointing way to end 
our home and away season, however, 
there have been a number of highlights 
over the last month in our netball club, 
worth celebrating. 

Firstly, a BIG congratulations to local 
legend Rachel Koschitzke on reaching a 
milestone-250th games. What a massive 
effort. Not only has she  contributed on 
the playing field to the club she is an 
active committee member, a former 
coach and is our Junior Coordinator.  

Rachel’s passion and love for the BB 
Saints is evident and we know she will 
continue to have a huge impact on the 

club in the years ahead.  

What a fantastic, sunny day we had at 
the annual Rand Football and Netball 
Club Carnival. We had two football 
teams that played and 4 netball teams.  

Our Under 13’s coached by Jessica 
Tracey continued their winning streak 
to come away as winners on the day. In 
the final they played Jindera and won 
comfortably. It was a great opportunity 
for our club to put in two Under 11s 
team and a Net Set Go Team.  

These teams did extremely well and 
came up against some strong 
opposition. A big thank you to our other 
coaches Toni Terlich, Rebecca Lindner 
and Lisa Burns. It was a successful day 
for our club. 

Congratulations to all our teams this 
year for overcoming many a hurdle 
with injuries and COVID.  

We have three teams that have 
finished in the top 6 and made it 
through to finals.  

Congratulations to our Under 13s who 
finished top and undefeated. The other 
two teams that have made finals is our 
Under 11s who finished 4th and C 
Reserves who finished 5th.  

We wish these teams the best of luck 
and hope that a finals series can be 
played in some form.  

A massive big thank you to our 
coaches this year Lisa Burns, Mim 
Dunstan, Toni Terlich, Kylie Smith, 
Jessica Tracey, Tahleah Hereiuka, Anne 
Marie Hoodless, Mel Litchfield and 
Jaye Pearce.  

We appreciate your expertise, 
persistence, enthusiasm and time in 
coaching our girls and making this year 
a fun one. Goodluck Jaye, Jess and Toni 
in the final series. 

Go the BB SAINTS!!!!! 

Fiona Schulz 

Disappointing end to season 

Coach Jessica Tracey with her undeatedU13 girls 
They won the Rand Football and Netball Carnival 

Coach Rebecca Lindner, with her girls 

Coach Toni Terlich and the U11’s 

Coach Lisa Burns and her Net Set Go girls, at Rand 
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OPEN HOURS 

Burrum Transfer Station -  1st Sunday of the month 2-4pm 

                                                 3rd Sunday   10am-12pm 

Shop, Post Office -  Monday to Wednesday 8am-5pm 

                                      Thursday 8am – 6pm 

                                      Friday/Saturday 8am—8pm 

Phone Norm or Janice– 60293 240 

Farmers Inn Hotel –  Monday to Friday 1pm – close 

  List of Committee and Contacts 

Anglers Club                 Jocelyn Beale           6029 3327 

Bethel Lutheran Church        Paul Jarick               6026 3224 
Burrumbuttock Bulletin            Marion Vile             6026 5258 
Burrumbuttock Community 
Forum                                            Fleur Hall        
Burrum & Dist. Pigeon Club  Ron Boulton      0488459 060 

Cemetery Trust                     Barry Mott             6029 3339 

Cricket Club                          Don Williams    0438404 563 

Fire Brigade                                Jeff Litchfield          6029 3227 
Football /Netball Functions   Tammy Burns          6029 3294 
BB Saints Football Club         Noel Livermore       6029 3375 
Hall Committee                          Marion Vile              6026 5258 
Holy Cross Lutheran Church Craig Severin         6035 1211 
Netball Club                      Brianna Livermore  0414949290 

Pre School                                                 6029 3343 

Primary School                                                               6029 3253 

Recreation Ground                 Janice Beesley    0403759 396 
Tennis Club                               Ashley Lindner          6029 3328 
West Hume Landcare     Kathie Le Busque   0408443261 

Wirraminna Environmental 
Education Centre             Darryl Jacob      60293 185 

If your committee or organisation is not 

listed here please let us know  

 
JUSTICE OF THE PEACE: 

Barry Mott  60293 339        Jenny Jacob    60293 319 

Jeff Litchfield      60293 227        Sue Robey   0409 111958 

FIRE EMERGENCY – 000 

Fire Communications Officer   Jeff Litchfield    60293 227  
COUNCIL 

Roads, Storms & Drainage                    0419 405 768 

Water & Sewerage                                        0408 691 
637 

Ranger/Impounding Officer                    0427 556 659 

OXY VIVA – at Fire Shed & Fire Truck 

Keys:   

Ashley Lindner   60293 328         Trevor Jacob 60293 276 

Jeff Litchfield      60293 227         The Shop      60293 240 

Mum and Dad, Leanne and Steve Koschitzke, were on 
hand to watch daughter Rachel player her 250th netball 

game with the BB Saints. Congratulations Rachel. 

From Page 10 
When the St Kilda coaching position became available he beat 

52 other candidates for the job. 

Lyon is the most successful St Kilda coach by percentage of 
games won, with a 64.5% winning record.. 

While the 2009 AFL Grand Final was a loss for St Kilda, Lyon 
was named the AFL Coaches Association Coach of the Year. In 
2010 the club finished runner-up for the second year in a row. 

Move to Fremantle 

In 2011, shortly after St Kilda's elimination from the 2011 
finals series, Lyon signed a four-year deal to coach Fremantle, 
after Fremantle sacked coach Mark Harvey. 

The coaching change was a surprised the football world, as 
Lyon left St Kilda with the best winning percentage of any other 
Saints coach in the club's history and became the first person to 
coach the Saints to four consecutive finals series. 

At both St Kilda and Fremantle, Lyon was noted for enacting 
the most structured and defensive gameplans in the league, with a 
particularly strong emphasis on the entire team applying 
defensive pressure when the opponent has the ball.  

Throughout his career, his teams were regularly amongst the 
best in the league for points conceded, if not the best – in 2009, 
when St Kilda won the minor premiership, it conceded only 1411 
points in the home-and-away season, a full 367 points fewer than 
the next best – and have consequently performed well even when 
their points scored has been closer to the league average. 

Despite its success, Lyon's game plan is not universally liked; 
many observers have criticised it as being 'boring' or 'ugly' 
compared with higher-scoring open game styles employed by 
some other teams, or by teams from previous eras. Lyon has also 
been criticised, for sticking to his gameplan at the expense of 
having an effective forward structure. 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/St_Kilda_Football_Club
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2009_AFL_Grand_Final
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/AFL_Coaches_Association
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Mark_Harvey

